
Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakim appreciates efforts leading to Arba'een Imam Hussein
success

Head of the Al-Hikma National Movement, Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, paid tribute to all efforts made

that contributed to the success of the Arba'een of Imam Hussein, "peace be upon him" this year,

prayed Almighty Allah for acceptance of these efforts.

His eminence praised millions of people who traveled the vast distances on foot, as well as

guests to Iraq from Islamic, Arab and foreign countries, loyal serving processions that spared

no  efforts,  security  forces  that  provided  security  to  this  sacred  rituals,  supporting

governmental  efforts,  and  media  that  broadcasted  this  massive  phenomenon.  And  expressed

surprise that many Arab and international media ignored the largest humanitarian demonstration

and not seen by the world at large.


